

Department of Militia and Defence,

Ottawa, Canada, 17th December, 1920.

General Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G., K.C.B.,
Principal,
McGill University,
Montreal, P. Q.

Re: No.116157, BRASS, C.L.

N Dear Sir Arthur,-

I have had a thorough investigation made into the account of the marginally named, and I find that he has been very generously treated in that a special recommendation was made to pay him the rates of pay and allowances laid down for the rank of Sergeant during the period he was in attendance at the Cadet Course.

The ruling he speaks of regarding Acting Sergeants did not go into effect until a year or more after he proceeded on Course.

I note that he states that he is now drawing Sergeant's pay in the Department of Soldiers' Civil Re-Establishment, and think that it would be just as well if he would not bring this forward officially as this information would then have to be forwarded to that Department.

I return herewith correspondence forwarded

with your letter.

With kind regards,

Yours faithfully,

Thegai